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Oct. 15, 2018 
 
NIRB - Nunavut Impact Review Board 
Natasha Lear 
Manager, Technical Administration 
P.O. Box 1360, Cambridge Bay, NU X0B 0C0 

info@nirb.ca   
nlear@nirb.ca 
 
NWB - Nunavut Water Board  
Richard Dwyer, Manager of Licensing 
P.O. Box 119, Gjoa Haven, NU X0B 1J0 

licensing@nwb-oen.ca  

 

 
 
PROPONENT: 
Shah Alam 
GNCGS – Community & Government Services 
Helen Maksagak Centre 
Cambridge Bay NU X0B 0C0 Canada 
salam@gov.nu.ca  
 

 
  

Dear Ms. Lear, Mr. Dwyer, Mr. Alam: 
 
RE: NPC File # 148882 [3BM- GJO 1318  Gjoa Haven Water Licence Renewal , Type B] 
 
The following works and activities have been proposed in the above-noted project proposal: 

1. Renewal of current water license for 15 years 
2. Addition of sludge drying pit, removal of contaminated soil, and spill remediation 
3. Location: Kitikmeot Region; [Hamlet of Gjoa Haven]  

 
A complete description of the project proposal reviewed by the NPC can be accessed online using the link below. 
 

The Nunavut Planning Commission (NPC) has determined that this project proposal is outside the area of an applicable 
regional land use plan. The Nunavut Impact Review Board (NIRB) previously screened works and activities associated 
with the current proposal, including the construction of a new sewage lagoon (NIRB FILE NO. 13UN032).  

The NPC has determined that the above-noted project proposal is a significant modification to the project because of 
the inclusion of a sludge drying pit, removal of contaminated soil, and spill remediation. 

The above-noted project proposal requires screening by the NIRB under section 12.4.3 of the Nunavut Agreement as 
amended because it is for a component or activity that was not part of the original proposal and its inclusion is a 
significant modification of the project. By way of this letter, the NPC is forwarding the project proposal with this 
determination to the NIRB for screening.  Project materials are available at the following address: 

http://lupit.nunavut.ca/portal/project-dashboard.php?appid=148882&sessionid= 
 

mailto:info@nirb.ca
mailto:licensing@nwb-oen.ca
mailto:salam@gov.nu.ca
http://lupit.nunavut.ca/portal/project-dashboard.php?appid=148882&sessionid


2 
 
 
 

This decision applies only to the above noted project proposal as submitted.  Proponents may not carry out projects 
and regulatory authorities may not issue licenses, permits and other authorizations in respect of projects if a review 
by the NPC is required.  
 
If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me at (867) 857-2242. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
Peter Scholz 
Senior Planner, 
Nunavut Planning Commission 
 

cc.  
INAC – Indigenous & Northern Affairs Canada 
Tracey McCaie 
P.O. Box 100, Iqaluit, NU X0A 0H0 

tracey.mccaie@aandc.gc.ca 
landsmining@inac.gc.ca  
 
KitIA – Kitikmeot Inuit Association 
Tannis Bolt, Project Officer 
Monica Angohiatok, Environmental Officer 
Kitikmeot Inuit Association  
Box 360, Kugluktuk, NU X0B 0E0  
projectofficer@kitia.ca 
envofficer@kitia.ca  
 

GNCGS – Community & Government Services 
Jennifer Wakegijig  
Director Community Development 
Megan Lusty, Project Officer 
Government of Nunavut, Community & Government 
Services 
Bag 2 Rankin Inlet X0B 0G0 

jwakegijig@gov.nu.ca 
mlusty@gov.nu.ca 
 

GNCGS – Community & Government Services 
Mr. Mustafa Azmal 
Bag 200 Cambridge Bay Nunavut X0B 0C0 Canada 

mazmal@gov.nu.ca 
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